
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
November 13, 2013

KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Daniel Esposito, Ronald L. Johnson, Boyd Frederick, Anita Johnson, 
Angelina Montemurro

Others Present: Capt. Ken Weyker, Lt. Gil Benn, Richard Corduan

Meeting Called to Order: 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Daniel Esposito

Citizen Comments:  6:30:  None

Supervisor Comments: 6:31:  None

Chairman Comments: 6:31:  Chairman Esposito thanked Committee Members for their hard 
work with the budget.  Supr. Frederick asked if there would be a December meeting.  Esposito 
responded that this would depend on items presented for an agenda.

Minutes Read: 6:32:  October 9, 2013 Meeting
Motion by:  Frederick Seconded by:  Montemurro Approved:  unanimously

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department:
1) Probationary Cabaret License – Towne Square

Motion by:  Frederick Seconded by:  A. Johnson Approved:  unanimously
6:33:  Capt. Weyker presented the resolution.  This is a re-application after the previous 

license expired.  There were construction concerns.  An inspection was performed by Keuny and 
Associates.  The Building Inspector and Fire Department have now said that the first floor is 
habitable.  In six months, when this probationary license would convert to a regular license, 
structural inspections will be done again to be sure permanent repairs are in place.  Supr. 
Montemurro asked if repairs were actually made or were certain areas just cordoned off.  She is 
concerned about any potential liability and if non-use of the second floor should be specified in the 
license.  Weyker explained that the building was shored up to support the structure.  What needs to 
be done is in the Town’s hands; they must approve repairs.  The responsibility is on the Building 
Inspector.  Weyker gave his assurance that that he would stay in contact with the Building 
Inspector.  Esposito added that the Building Inspector signs off and is responsible.  Montemurro 
asked if there was a capacity change; having a cabaret license usually brings more people.  Business
owner, Richard Corduan, stated that only the first floor had been utilized anyway.  Esposito asked if
the business was closed for a while.  Corduan replied five months.  Esposito asked if this was due to
the construction issues and Corduan replied yes. 

Resolution from the Judiciary and Law Enforcement Committee:
1) Resolution to Approve the Appointment of Lt. Gil S. Benn to Serve as a Member of the 

Local Emergency Planning Committee
Approved by:  A. Johnson Seconded by:  Frederick Approved:  unanimously
6:40:  Lt. Gil Benn was in attendance at the meeting.  Unanimous support; no discussion 

needed.



Any Other Business Allowed by Law:       6:41:  None

Meeting Adjourned:                          7:57 p.m. on motion by Montemurro, seconded by Frederick.

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna L. DeBree


